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Dear Senators and Representatives:

With the enactment of SB10-212, only one mechanism for refunding state surplus revenues with a threshold amount
remains, the eamed income tax credit.

Although the State Controller has certified that there were no state surplus revenues for FY 2010-11, statutes require
me to advise you of the new surplus threshold amount that, given the existence of a refundable surplus, would trigger
the distribution of surplus revenues through the eamed income tax credit.

As required by statutes, the threshold amount is adjusted “to refiect the rate of growth of Colorado personal income for
the calendar year immediately preceding the calendar year in which such adjustment is made.” Attachment A reports
the estimated rate of growth in Colorado personal income between calendar year 2009 and calendar year 2010 and the
resulting adjusted threshold amount for the earned income tax credit.

Additionally, 39-22-627(2) C.R.S. which was enacted from the passage of HB10-1002 requires me to determine, based
on the State Controller's certification of surplus revenues, whether the income tax rate should be temporarily reduced
from 4.63 percent to 4.5 percent. Given that there were no state surplus revenues to be refunded, the temporary
reduction will not go into effect for income tax year 2011. However, had a rate reduction gone into effect, it is estimated
that income tax revenues, on a cash basis, would have been reduced by $146.2 million. The estimate was provided by
Legislative Council staff and is based on the September 2011 Legislative Council Staff revenue forecast.

Sincerely,

Bafbara Brﬁ

Executive Director
Colorado Department of Revenue
Attachment
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